August 27, 2009

John T Bozzella

The Honorable Richard Durbin
United States Senate
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Durbin:

We very much appreciate the support you have given to the new Chrysler Group LLC,
and we understand the concerns you have raised about Chrysler Group’s commitments
on product liability claims.

As you know, on June 10, 2009, Chrysler Group purchased substantially all of the assets
of the former Chrysler LLC (now known as “Old Carco LLC"). As part of the bankruptcy
court-approved sale transaction, Chrysler Group assumed product liability claims relating
solely to vehicles sold by Chrysler Group to its dealers. Chrysler Group did not assume
product liability claims arising out of vehicles sold before June 10, 2009 (except to the
extent required by our sales and service agreements with sustained dealers).

Today, Chrysler Group has a much better appreciation of the viability of our business
than it did on June 10. As a result, we will announce today that the company will accept
product liability claims on vehicles manufactured by Old Carco before June 10 that are
involved in accidents on or after that date. This is in addition to our previous
commitment to honor warranty claims, lemon law claims and safety recalls regarding
these vehicles. As a result of today's announcement, Chrysler Group's approach is
consistent with that taken by General Motors as part of its bankruptcy process.

While Chrysler Group still faces challenges, we are confident today that the future
viability of the company will not be threatened if we assume these obligations. We want
our customers to feel comfortable and confident buying, driving and enjoying one of our
vehicles. Chrysler Group vehicles meet or exceed all applicable federal safety standards
and have excellent safety records.

We appreciate your dedication to exploring this issue with us through hearings and
conversations with our key executives. We hope this decision alleviates your concerns
and assures you that we stand behind our products, our customers and our deaiers.

Sincerely,

Cc:  Chairman Patrick Leahy
Senator Arlen Specter
Senator Herb Kohl




